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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Winters City Council
Held on September 3, 2019

Mayor Bill Biasi called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Present: Council Members Harold Anderson, Jesse Loren, Pierre Neu,
Mayor Pro Jem Wade Cowan and Mayor Bill Biasi

Absent: None

Staff: City Manager John W. Donlevy, Jr., City Attorney Ethan Walsh,
Police Chief John Miller, Economic Development/Housing Manager
Dan Maguire, Environmental Services Manager Carol Scianna, and
City Clerk Tracy Jensen

Dan Maguire led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Agenda: City Manager Donlevy requested Consent Item B be
removed and brought back to the October 1®' City Council meeting, and
requested that Discussion Item #1 be moved to Consent Item F. Motion by
Council Member Loren, second by Council Member Neu to approve the agenda
with the noted changes. Motion carried with the following vote:

AYES: Council Members Anderson, Loren, Neu, Mayor Pro Tem Cowan
and Mayor Biasi

NOES: None

ABSENT: None

ABSTAIN: None

COUNCIL/STAFF COMMENTS: Verbal updates were provided by Council.
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PUBLIC COMMENTS: Gloria Rhodes, 400 Morgan Street, spoke about
pedestrian safety at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Morgan Street.

Gayle Miller, 400 Morgan Street, also spoke about pedestrian safety when
attempting to cross Grant Avenue at Morgan Street.

Tina Lowden, 320 Niemann Street, requested extending adult lap swimming and
adding early morning lap swim and recreation swim. She also said hearing
devices were needed for City Council meetings.

Abigail Vargas, 1012 Taft Court, also requested that Council consider extending
lap swim, asked if the 2-way stop at Taylor & Kennedy could be made into a 4-
way stop, and said the stop sign at Taylor & McArthur Is not visible and cars
repeatedly run the stop sign.

Susan Hamilton, 27270 Co. Rd. 87, said resident input given at the Land Use
Workshop on 8/21/19 was not considered.

Kate Laddish, 400 Morgan Street, said the intersection at Grant & Morgan was
identified as an intersection of concern in the City's Complete Streets Report.
She also requested the pool remain open for adult lap swim through October,
and thanked the Council, Planning Commission and staff for holding the Land
Use Workshop.

CONSENT CALENDAR

A. Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Winters City Council Held on
Tuesday, August 20, 2019

B. Minutes of the Joint Land Use Workshop of the Winters City
Council and Winters Planning Commission Held on Wednesday,
August 21, 2019 (Removed from Agenda)

C. Adoption of Resolution 2019-36, a Resolution of the City Council of
the City of Winters Authorizing Acceptance of Grant Deed from
Homes by Towne Dedicating Two Acre Parcel (Lot A on the Final
Map of Subdivision 4507 Winters Highlands Phase 1)

D. Street Closure Request and Amplified Sound Permit for the
PorchPest Live Music Stroll

E. Amplified Sound Permit Application for the Carnitas Festival de la
Comunidad

F. Memorandum of Understanding between the Solano Economic
Development Corporation and the City of Winters for Collaboration
and Implementation of Economic Development and Marketing
Strategy (Moved from Discussion Item 1)

City Manager Donlevy gave a brief overview.

City of Winters
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Council Member Anderson said he had a Conflict of Interest with Consent Items

D, E, and F due to the proximity of his property to these events, as well as
Discussion Item 2. Council Member Neu and Mayor Biasi also said they had a
Conflict of Interest with Consent Item D due to the proximity of their properties to
this event.

Motion by Council Member Loren, second by Mayor Pro Tern Cowan to approve
Consent Items A and C. Motion carried with the following vote:

AYES: Council Members Anderson, Loren, Neu, Mayor Pro Tem Cowan
and Mayor Biasi

NOES: None

ABSENT: None

ABSTAIN; None

In order to maintain a quorum for the remaining items. Council members drew
walnuts to determine who would be excused from voting on these items. Council
Members Anderson and Neu were excused from voting.

Motion by Council Member Loren, second by Mayor Pro Tem Cowan to approve
Item D. Motion carried with the following vote:

AYES: Council Member Loren, Mayor Pro Tem Cowan and Mayor Biasi
NOES: None

ABSENT: None

ABSTAIN: Council Members Anderson and Neu

Council Member Neu returned to the dais at this time.

Motion by Council Member Loren, second by Mayor Pro Tem Cowan to approve
Items E and F. Motion carried with the following vote:

AYES: Council Members Loren, Neu, Mayor Pro Tem Cowan and Mayor
Biasi

NOES: None

ABSENT: None

ABSTAIN: Council Member Anderson

PRESENTATIONS: None

DISCUSSION ITEMS

1. Memorandum of Understanding between the Solano Economic
Development Corporation and the City of Winters for Collaboration
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and Implementation of Economic Development and Marketing
Strategy (This item was moved to Consent Item F.)

2. Valley Clean Energy

Council Member Anderson excused himself from the dais and departed from the
meeting.

City Manager Donlevy gave an overview and introduced Valley Clean Energy
representatives Mitch Sears, Interim General Manager, and Jim Parks, Outreach
and Program Director, who responded to numerous questions by Council, staff
and members of the public.

Peter Myer, 21 E. Abbey St., inquired about solar and wind energy and whether
this energy is filtered before being put on the grid.

Abigail Vargas, 1012 Taft Ct., inquired how the energy is purchased and whether
it is purchased locally.

Kate Laddish, 400 Morgan St., said joining Valley Clean Energy would allow a
reduction of the GHG footprint, highlighting the importance of moving forward
with the Climate Action Plan and the Climate Committee.

Mayor Biasi gave Council authorization for staff to bring this item back to the
October 1®^ City Council meeting.

CITY MANAGER REPORT: Based on community feedback, the pool will remain
open for Adult Lap Swim for the month of October if 15 people pre-pay for their
monthly swim passes before September 30*^. Hotel Winters has been issued a
temporary Certificate of Occupancy, with 14 items remaining on their punch list.
It's been a wild ride with congratulations going out to the Hotel Winters team.
They're almost there and the elevator goes all the way to the roof! There will be
no City Council meeting on September 17'^. The next City Council meeting will
be held on October 1®^

ADJOURNMENT: Mayor Biasi adjourned the meeting at 7:50 p.m.

Bill Biasi, MAYOR

ATTEST:

Tracy S. Jetfeen, Ctfy Clerk

City of Winters


